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Upcoming works at Young High School 

We are writing to inform you about upcoming upgrade works at Young High School which will commence shortly in the 
September/October school holidays. These school upgrade works will occur from September/October 2019 through to 
early 2020, and do not involve any construction works for the proposed school and community library facility, which still 
has to go through approvals.  

Works include: 

• Site establishment, including installation of site fencing, site sheds and access points (located at the 
Campbell Street entrance).  

• Refurbishment of a music room in Block AA 

• Construction of new toilet blocks and a new canteen  

• Relocation of the wellbeing demountable to a section of the staff carpark 

• Demolition works of Block BB and removal of contaminated material 

• Installation of new site services 

Construction traffic will be managed according to a traffic management plan and construction related vehicles are 
directed to use an on-site car park where possible.  

Removal of contaminated material 

The upcoming work will involve removing non-friable (bonded) asbestos from the site. Safety measures have been put in 
place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local community.  

This contaminated material will be removed by a licensed asbestos removal contractor outside of school hours. The 
works will be conducted in accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and Safe Work 
NSW requirements including the following precautionary measures: 

• Isolation of the work area 

• Monitoring, testing and clearance certification by a consultant hygienist 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts on the school and 
community at every opportunity. If you have any queries relating to these upgrade works at Young High School, please 
contact us using the information below. 
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